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Message from Mayor Cyril Kleem 
Parking in downtown Be-
rea has been an issue for 
some time. Customers and 
business owners say that 
finding a spot can be a 
challenge. People who are 
not shopping are often 
parking in spaces in front 
of businesses and restau-
rants and leaving vehicles 
there for long periods of 
time. 
 

Effective Aug. 13 the City of Berea has put in place 
new traffic and parking regulations for the down-
town area.  
 

Student parking is prohibited in what we call the 
Downtown Business Parking District 7 a.m. to 5 
p.m. Monday-Friday. That means students attend-
ing classes at Baldwin Wallace University or park-
ing to access BW housing facilities cannot park in 
the designated downtown parking district. BW has 
student parking lots and provides shuttle service 
from those lots to classrooms. 
 

Parking in downtown is limited to those wanting to 
access retail, commercial, office, food and beverage 
service, banking, personal services, health care ser-
vices including but not limited to dental or vision 
appointments and special events. Those limits ap-
ply Monday-Friday. So if you want to attend a yoga 
class, get your hair done, buy a donut or deposit 
your paycheck in a bank, youôre OK. Parking 
downtown to go to a BW class or visit a residence 
hall is not OK. 
 

The Downtown Business Parking District runs 
along Front Street from East Grand to the East 
Bridge, down South Rocky River Drive to just past 
the municipal complex, West Bridge and East 
Bridge from Henry Street to Seminary, and in-
cludes School Street, Church Street, part of Semi-
nary and part of North Rocky River Drive plus four 
parking lots.  A map outlining the parking district is 
on page 3 in this issue of The Berean. 
 

The City has hired a parking monitor to issue cita-
tions to violators. A parking violation is a minor 
misdemeanor. 
 

Small businesses are the heart of this community. 
We want them to succeed and we want customers 
to be able to visit them easily and without hassles. 
We hope this new Downtown Business Parking 
District is part of the solution.  
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at ñthe Big Frontò to take part in what he predicted 
to be ñsomething big soon.ò On Sept. 27, 1918, 
Cpl. Sterling Ryan was severely wounded while 
attempting to take out an enemy machinegun nest 
200 yards ahead of the assault line. Baesel asked 
permission to rescue Ryan and was denied twice. 
After the third request, his commander reluctantly 
agreed. There was heavy artillery, rifle and ma-
chinegun fire plus a mustard gas attack. Baesel 
reached Ryan and placed him on his shoulders. 
Both were killed instantly. 
 

The Berea plaque honors Baesel ñwith great recog-
nition and appreciation for so bravely serving with 
the United States Armed Forces. Your service and 
supreme sacrifice will never be forgotten.ò 

Berea honors World War I hero  
Congressional Medal winner Albert Baesel died in combat 100 years ago 

Trick-or-treat: 2-4 p.m. 
Event time: 2-9 p.m. 

 

Coe Lake Park 
 

Trick-or-Treat ð Hay Ride ð Mini Pumpkin Patch  

Fireworks ð Hay Maze  ð Giant Corn Box 

Outdoor Movie ð  Inflatables ð Magic Shows  
Live Band ð Food Vendors ð Face Painting 

The City of Berea will honor one of its most 
revered native sons with a special service and a 
commemorative plaque on the Triangle. 
 

Second Lt. Albert E. Baesel was killed in action on 
Sept. 27, 1918, while trying to rescue a comrade 
during the Meuse-Argonne Offensive in France ï 
one the bloodiest battles of World War I. Baesel 
received the Congressional of Medal of Honor.  
He was 28 years old. 
 

The City and the Berea Veterans Outreach Office 
will dedicate a plaque in Baeselôs honor on Sept. 
27, 2018 ï the 100th anniversary of his death. The 
plaque will be placed on the clock tower. It fea-
tures his photo and the Congressional Medal of 
Honor citation. 
 

The ceremony will begin at 7 p.m. with the U.S. 
Flag presented by a military color guard. Speakers 
will include Mayor Cyril Kleem and members of 
Baeselôs family. Military veterans of all eras are 
encouraged to attend. 
 

Baesel served with the 148th Infantry Regiment, 
37th Division and was activated by the U.S. Army 
with his Ohio National Guard unit. He was sur-
vived by his wife Lydia and parents Henry and 
Caroline Baesel. 
 

Lt. Baesel originally was buried in France but the 
body was transported to Berea in 1926. Baesel is 
buried in Woodvale Cemetery. American Legion 
Post 91 was named in his honor on July 4, 1919, 
and the post will honor him next year on the 100th 
anniversary of the Legion. 
 

Albert Baeselôs brother John also served with the 
National Guard in France but was attached to an-
other unit. John Baesel survived the war and came 
back to Berea to become the Cityôs first mayor in 
1931. 
 

In letters home, Albert Baesel said he hoped to be 


